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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

NOVEMBER 2021 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Bus timetables for Healing 

The Parish Council is trying to find a way 

to publish the Bus timetables without it 

taking up too many pages and still being 

legible for everyone. 

Also, at the current time, the timetables 

have been changing due to lockdown 

and tier restrictions. 

For anyone wanting to find the bus 

times, please look online at Stage-

coach.com  
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 Healing Remembrance Day 

Service and Parade 

SUNDAY 14TH NOVEMBER 2021 

All residents and friends of the Village are warmly invited to take 

part in the annual Remembrance Day Service and Parade. 

The Parade will gather as usual on the British Legion Car Park on 

Oak Road, Healing and will march up to the     Cenotaph at the top 

of The Avenue.  The Parade will leave at about 10.30 am. 

The outdoor service will take place at the Healing        Cenotaph 

and wreath laying will be taking place as usual.  Afterwards the Pa-

rade will return to the British Legion and everyone is invited in for 

refreshments if they wish to do so.   

Residents can join in the service by going up to the       Cenotaph in 

time for approx. 10.50 am if they do not wish to take part in the 

Parade.  Any resident who would have difficulty standing through 

the service and is wishing to book a seat at the Cenotaph for the 

service, please contact Mr. Okopskyj, the Parade Marshall, as 

shown below and that will be arranged for you. 

There will be some spare seats available on the day for those resi-

dents who struggle to stand through the service. 

Anyone with any questions, please contact our Parade Marshall, 

Mr. Wayne Okopskyj on tel. no. 07504 119521. 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meetings of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

7.00 pm 

 Tuesday 9th November 2021 

 

This meeting will be in the Conference Suite at the 

Healing Village Hall.  

 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date. 

The venue is fully accessible and hand sanitisers etc. are pro-

vided within the venue.  Masks are not required to be worn 

but it is up to each individual should they wish to wear one. 

The meetings scheduled are subject to any variations on re-

strictions due to the current pandemic. 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 

ADVERTISE HERE!!!! 

If you would like to advertise your business 

here, please contact us.  Quarter page, half 

page or full page adverts available—discounted 

rates for long-term adverts. 

Distribution covers over 1,000 homes in Heal-

ing 

Email us at 

‘healingparishcouncil@outlook.com’ 
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The Council meeting for October 2021 was held and enough members were in 

attendance to make the meeting quorate. 

Council Member Numbers 

A proposal was put on the table to reduce the quorum for meetings to 3—it 

currently stands at 4.  This is due to the current low number of members, which 

is just 5.  This motion will be voted on at the November meeting for clarification. 

Planning Applications 

The planning applications considered at the meeting for the last meeting were as 

follows:  

DM/0977/21/FUL  12A The Avenue, healing 
Proposal: Erect single storey rear extension and erect first floor extension over 
existing garage with roof lights  
No objections. 
 
DM/0930/21/FULA   11 Carlton Road, Healing 
Proposal: Demolish existing outbuilding attached to dwelling and erect a single 
storey extension with rooflight and two storey extension with alterations to 
rear          
No objections. 
 

It was also agreed that representatives attend either the November or December 

meeting of the Parish Council to update on the latest plans for the proposed 

solar farm at Aylesby. 

 

/over….. 

 
 

Healing Parish Council NOTES FOR  

                                      NOVEMBER 2021 
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Continued…. 
 
Land Management Issues 

The only outstanding issues were cutting back of nettles on the Moated 
Site—all other works had recently been completed.  Any further works to 
parks or other areas were deferred pending completion of the new village 
hall build. 

Other Items 

The Parish Council has registered to take part in the Platinum Jubilee Event in 
2022 and will be lighting a beacon along with others nationally and also hold-
ing an event to commemorate this important occasion. 

A Christmas event is also being discussed and any arrangements will be final-
ised in the next two months. 

Police Matters 

The Parish Council continues to receive its monthly police report, which is 
published in the News each month.   

Village Hall 

The Hall is still fully operational for all our regular hirings and is available for 

children’s parties, other celebrations etc. and will remain fully operational 

whilst the new facility is being built. 

Village Hall project 
The building of the new hall is now nearly three months into the project and 

it is anticipated that works will be finished somewhere around the last week 

or so of November, hopefully being opened for Christmas 2021 but this is 

dependent upon weather and building material availability. 

Any resident with any questions on the build, do please get in touch with the 

Council. 

 

Finance 

The Parish Council publishes all its information on the website. 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 
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POLICE REPORT  

 

Wolds Ward Healing Update September 2021 

 

Crime 

At the time of going to press, no updated report had been 
received. 

 

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for 
the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public 
confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in 
the area in which we all live and work.                                                                                      
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues 
where they live so that we can deal with any issues and 
step up our patrols in the area. The number to call for non-
emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 1355 Dan Hassan  

daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                               
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell  

diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                 

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds. 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel.  07974 780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Steve Norton SJNhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Vacancies—there are currently 5 vacant seats on the Council 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 

 

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk


 

8 

 

DECEMBER 2021/JANUARY 2022 Healing News 

The next edition will be the double issue for December/

January. 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Monday 15th November 2021 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

VILLAGE WALK 

You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday Nov 14th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 3-4 
miles.   

All welcome to join us.    

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 for further 
information.  
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Due to changes in circumstances, people moving on, job 

commitments etc.,  it means the Parish Council is now low on 

numbers.  Therefore we are asking residents to come forward 

and see if they would be interested in joining the Council. 

Parish Councillors come from all walks of life, all age groups 

etc. and we would like to hear from you if you might be 

interested in  joining us.   

Please come along to the next meeting  in November, or the 

one in December and sit and observe and if you think you may 

be interested, then let us know.  Alternatively, please contact 

either the Clerk or a member of the Council to see what’s 

involved. 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

NOVEMBER 2021 

November 7th  10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede 

        10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

      Holy Communion  

November 14th  11.00 a.m. Remembrance Day at the Cenotaph 

 

November 21st  10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede 

                10.00 a.m. At Keelby Local arrangement 

 

November 28th  10.00 a.m.At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d J. Boardman       

 

Flower Rota for November 
November 7th    Mrs. A-M Smith 

November 14th    Remembrance Sunday  

November 21st    Mrs. C. Smith 

November 28th    At Keelby 

 
Youth activities 
Sunday club at  Keelby 10.00 a.m.-11.00a.m.       

Our minister is Rev’d Neil Vickers 
Tel 01472-871199 

e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  
  

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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Remembrance  (View from the Pew) 

November – the month for Remembrance. 
What is Remembrance all about? It involves all the emotions we have – 
but perhaps one way of putting it is a mixture of joy and grief. 
What does grieving involve? It is an emotion which perhaps we dread 
because of the inward hurt with which we have to deal.  We all deal with 
it in our own way. Some people just collapse into a helpless morass in 
which ordinary functioning is just impossible.  Some people adopt the 
stiff upper lip, and carry on quashing their feelings until suddenly it all 
wells up and will not be denied. Often it is a significant anniversary 
which triggers this state of emotion.  Some people manage their grief by  
acknowledging the hurt, but finding comfort  in that they are carrying 
out the wishes of the person who is no longer present in the flesh. There 
is a saying “time is a great healer”, and many people find that they re-
gain the ability to live normally as time goes on.  That is when the joy 
comes into play.  The great thing about happy memories is that nothing 
can change what has been a joy in life. 
Another factor is to have a faith in an after-life, when we will meet 
again.  People describe their experiences of the authenticity which give 
this hope.  Recently I read about a lady who had a near-death experi-
ence whilst on the operating table..  She saw all her relations, and 
among them there was a little boy.  She asked who he was, and was told 
he was her little boy who had died at birth, but was continuing his 
growth in heaven.   
The life, death and resurrection of Jesus is a big key to dealing with our 
grief.  His spiritual Presence which we can find through prayer, can 
transform our whole being with His spiritual comfort. 
So let us give thanks for our memories, give thanks for all those whose 
dedication and sacrifice for a just cause is one of the most praise-worthy 
things in human experience, and for our God, whose love sustains us 
through all our lives. 
 
Elizabeth Ede 
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GRIMBSY AREA SWIFT PROJECT 
 

Further to my article about Swifts  in the June edition of 
Healing News, I thought an update on GASP ( Grimsby Area 
Swift Project) would be helpful. 
 
So far, a dozen villagers have expressed an interest in having 
a Swift box, and a dozen beautiful boxes have been pur-
chased from Peak Boxes. That was the easy bit. Finding 
someone who is insured and has done a risk assessment, 
who is also prepared to weald an electric drill from the top of 
a very tall ladder, has proved much more of a challenge. So 
unfortunately, at the time of writing, only one box has been 
installed.  
 
The original plan was to have the boxes up at least by the last 
two weeks of July when the juvenile Swifts are prospecting 
for a new home before they head back to Africa. Sadly this 
has not happened but at least we should have the boxes up 
by next April/May when the Swifts return to us! 
> Incidentally, if you happen to know of a roofer who would 
be willing to do this sort of work, or you would be interested 
in having a Swift box, then please contact  
martin.francis2@ntlworld.com 
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We are hoping to  be able to restart in January with a social 
evening with a fish and chip supper, always a popular meeting 
with members.  

Please watch the Healing News for further details, however we 
are planning to contact all our present members by mail shortly. 

Melanie Dickerson. 

01472887966. 

HEALING GARDEN CLUB 

If you belong to a group and would like to advertise what you 

do, or have an interesting article, or would like to take a business 

advert with us, then please get in touch at 

 healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

mailto:martin.francis2@ntlworld.com
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TREATS FOR CHRISTMAS 

The response to the Christmas appeal last year was amazing, 

with so many kind donations.  Healing and Keelby Chapel sup-

port the Immingham Food Larder during the year. With Christ-

mas fast approaching, we thought that we could perhaps 

bring some of the Christmas spirit to struggling families by do-

nating extra seasonal treats such as Christmas puddings, 

cakes, selection boxes, chocolates, special biscuits etc. always 

checking ‘best before’ dates, particularly important at this un-

precedented time. 

We will also be supporting the Toys for Joy appeal, which asks 

for donations of brand new toys, which can again be donated 

to needy local families this Christmas. 

If you feel you would like to donate something to a struggling 

family at this special time of the year, please bring your gifts 

to the Chapel car park on Station Road,  Healing  between  

10.00  and 11.00  on  Saturday   morning,   the   4th of Decem-

ber 2021, when we will ask you to put your donations, your-

self, into the car boot of one of the volunteers. 

If you need any further information please ring Angie on  

01472-507251  or  Pat  on 01472-882544 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR NOVEMBER 2021 

Sunday 14th. November NO SERVICE: Remembrance Sunday, 
service at the Cenotaph. 

 

Sunday 28th November  11am    Holy Communion  Rev. Mark 
Hutson. 

 

The Rev. Pam Reeves  07756852907 

The Rev. Mark Hutson  07745369630 

 

The church is open on a Tuesday afternoon from 2pm for  pri-
vate prayer, ending with Evening Prayer at 4.30pm. 

 

 

Find us on Facebook 'Healing Parish Church, for any additional 
information.  

 

Churchwardens: 

Christina Coleman  01472 280120 

Kevin Onn  01472 883478 


